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JUNE 2023 NEWSLETTER

CHAIR’S MESSAGE


Sammy Berg
  I was so excited to see a packed crowd of sanitarians gather at this year’s Annual Education Conference in Tacoma. The dedicated volunteers at the Washington State Environmental Health Association set up a great conference, and with over 330 attendees, the halls were buzzing with folks catching up with friends from across the state or meeting for the first time in person. At the risk of swamping Toni in CEU forms, the sessions were engaging and well-attended. Even at the Corn-Hole Social, conversations about food trucks, rats, or FOG were heard over drinks and shared food. WSRBS and WSEHA make a great partnership in maintaining a vital and respected professional certification.

   With the many personnel changes, retirements, and recruitments, local health jurisdictions are struggling to get the work done while training new hires. We all have a role in sharing our vast range of experience and expertise with the waves of new staff coming in to fill vacancies. These new staff are bringing fresh ideas that can help us address the new public health challenges of wildfire smoke, PFAS, and others. Helping interested graduates and those in college find out about our profession is something we can all help with, through internships, seasonal positions, and partnering with the colleges to share our public health successes. We need to take opportunities to highlight the role that professional dedication, backed by contemporary scientific knowledge and effective communication, plays in keeping our shared community safe.

   Your hard work is valuable and necessary, and I was honored to help the profession over the last three years while on the board. I know that Rob Eastman, Lars Richins, and new board member Katie Lott will continue to support your professional association. And as always, a shout out to Toni, who is the real heart and soul that keeps everything moving forward.

 

  Wash your hands and keep your skills honed; the future will definitely keep us busy.

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

  The WSBRS held their annual membership meeting on May 9th at the Annual Education Conference in Tacoma.  We were pleased to see several members up bright & early to attend. Introductions were made and regular business, which included review of last years minutes, annual budget report, board comments and recruitment of a new board member took place.
WELCOME TO OUR NEW BOARD MEMBER
  We welcome Katie Lott as our newest Board Member. Katie will serve a 3-year term beginning July 1st. Katie started her environmental public health career in 2006 as a food safety inspector with Tacoma-Pierce County Health Department. She currently provides strategic oversight and operational support to programs and services as the Environmental Health Assistance Division Director. Katie became a WSBRS Registered Sanitarian in 2007.
REGISTERED SANITARIAN EXAM
   The REHS/RS exam offered by the WSBRS is now administered through Pearson Vue testing sites.  Once a candidate is approved to sit for our exam they have up to 1 year to schedule the exam through Pearson Vue.  The exam remains the same (acquired from NEHA). Candidates may contact the Executive Secretary for more information and the application packet. The Exam and Reciprocity Application packets are available for download from our website.
CEU REPORTS and APPLICATIONS
  Individuals may request an electronic CEU report at any time by contacting the Executive Secretary. CEU reports are mailed to our Active members with their renewal notice in June of each year.
  CEU application forms are available for download from our website. All applications must be sent to the Executive Secretary for processing. It is very important to include all necessary supporting documentation (i.e., timed agenda, certificate of completion showing contact hours or CEU’s awarded, college transcripts or letter of attendance).  Please note that Appendix B of our By-laws requires applications for CEU’s that are accompanied by a conference agenda must have times you attended listed and/or highlighted. Incomplete CEU applications may be returned for clarification. You may submit for CEU application and supporting documentation via USPS mail or email to the Executive Secretary. Please be sure that a CEU Application accompanies all Certificates of Completions. If a member has several course certificates only one CEU application is required.
   To streamline communication and reduce expenses, please include your email address on any application. Your most current CEU report will be sent to you electronically each time you submit a request for CEU’s. If you have any questions, don’t hesitate to contact the Executive Secretary.
MEMBERS CONTACT INFORMATION
   Please be sure that we have all your contact information correct.  As we continue to improve our communications, it is very important that we have your current contact information, especially a valid email address, on file.  The WSBRS will continue to improve and streamline communication by using email at times to communicate with our membership. Changes to your contact information can be made at any time by contacting the Executive Secretary.
NEW MEMBERS
  Welcome to Christina Pallmann, Ramiro Rios, Raymond Campa, Ryan McEnery and Jeffrey Harris who joined the ranks of the Washington State Board of Registered Sanitarians.
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL
  Your 2023-2024 membership renewal notice is included with this newsletter.  All yearly memberships expire June 30, 2023.  Remember for Active Members, you must have 3.0 CEUs on file to renew your membership. Please look at your enclosed CEU report, before sending in your renewal.  If you do not have the minimum CEUs needed, please do not return your renewal until you have submitted CEU applications to get your total CEUs to 3.0 or above. Renewal received that do not meet our minimum CEU requirements will be returned.

  We do have in place a grace period that allows for renewals to be received after July 1st.  Late fees are not applied until October 1st.  So, if you find yourself short CEUs you do have some extra time to obtain them.  Members can visit several on-line agencies (NEHA, FEMA, DOH, CDC, etc.) to obtain on-line CEU credits. Please be sure you are following the CEU guidelines when submitting paperwork for CEU consideration.

CEU COMMITTEE
Jeff Ketchel (Chair):
jeffersonketchel@hotmail.com 
Art Starry:  starrya@co.thurston.wa.us
Ryan Ibach:  ryan.ibach@co.yakima.wa.us 
Eric Meyer:  emeyer@srhd.org 

Charles Wu:  charles.wu@kingcounty.gov 
Shawn Blackshear:  shawn.blackshear@ihs.gov 
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LarsR@bfhd.wa.gov 
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